MAPE Executive Team Meeting Minutes – Local 1002
Region 10
May 11, 2021
Present:
Deb Rose, vice president
Michael Diedrich, treasurer, MDE meet and confer chair
Jeff Plaman, membership secretary
Mike Schultz, secretary 
Rhianon Sargent, region 10 chief steward
Jackie Blagsvedt, region 10 director
Sarah Weiss, MAPE organizing council
Dan Engelhart, MAPE business agent
Return to Office/Teleworking
Individuals shared how return to office/teleworking conversations were going at the division level. Some divisions are having open conversations about fully flexible options, while others are waiting for direction from the executive team.
Contract Negotiations
Dan provided an updated on contract negotiations. Minnesota Management and Budget (MMB) presented their proposals on seniority, justifying changes are need to not hurt the state’s equity work. MAPE requested data on how current contract language hurts equity work, but MMB provided no data. MMB is not agreeing to include equity language in the contract.

A petition is being circulated by MAPE to show support for the negotiations team. The petition may ultimately be presented to the governor. Dan will share regular updates on the status of the petition. The deadline for signing the petition has been extended.

Local 1002 has been emailing members some of MMB’s most egregious proposals. A common question from members is where the anti-worker, anti-union proposals are coming from. Dan has been sharing our emails with other locals to use as needed or desired. By the end of the week, Deb will send another email with additional MMB proposals. 

Local 1002 is hosting a contract negotiations update meeting over lunch tomorrow. Michael will lead and provide an introduction. Goal is to inform members about the status of negotiations, have people sign the petition, and activate the CAT. Overview: what we’re seeing from MMB is troubling; what we can do about it (e.g., sign petition); conclude with update on supplemental bargaining.
MDE Alignment
The MDE Alignment team met last week. Open questions about the return to office/lease include what will total space needs be and will those be best met in the current location or new location. There doesn’t appear to be movement in a definitive direction – agencies may be waiting for direction from MMB. The planned budget for MDE was presented and will be presented at an all-staff meeting. The team discussed whether to invite Denise Andersen, Chief Financial Officer, to the June local meeting for a deeper dive. It was determined this should be a separate info/listening session if it occurs. We could also hold conversations about how the budget is presented to different divisions to see if there are inconsistencies across the agency.
Supplemental Bargaining
The commissioner is reviewing supplemental bargaining proposals that were emailed to her. Dan will forward the email to the 1002 executive team. 
May Membership Meeting
The agenda for the May membership meeting was drafted. Contracting bargaining and MAPE elections will be key topics.
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